REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 16, 2022
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Prein, Schultz, and Weyer present.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  


Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Brian Duell, Tim Kurasz and Lisa Kurasz.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes were made to the July 19, 2022, agenda.


Motion was made by Brock to approve the minutes from the June 21, 2022, regular Council meeting, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Deputy Pieper reported that Brian Duell from the Clark County Highway Department contacted her about extending Pope St. for the new highway department building.  Froeba made a motion to table this item to the utility committee until more information is presented to the city, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.  Froeba reported on the Industrial Park lot for Stratford Propane.  Lindner made a motion to sell 111” x 151’ in the amount of $3,500.00 with the stipulations that the buyer will be responsible for the cost of development of the truck parking lot in the rear portion of the lot as well as all attorney fees, closing costs, and easement costs, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.  Lindner reported on the easement for the walking trail.  Lindner made a motion to approve the easement for the walking trail, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.  
Finance/City View Committee – No meeting held.  Next meeting will be held on August 1, 2022 at 5:30 p.m.
Library Committee-Meeting was held on July 11, 2022.  Bobrofsky reported that the library has accepted the bid from Quality Electrical Solutions in the amount of $ 1,247.18 and the library will be paying for it.  Bobrofsky reported the library received a donation of $1,500.00 from the Town of Beaver.  Bobrofsky reported the June circulation was 1,290.  Bobrofsky reported the June Golden Agers Gab and Gobble had 8 adults that attended.  Bobrofsky reported the summer reading performer had 125 students and parents that attended. Bobrofsky reported that several applicants for the assistant library position have been received.  Next library meeting will be held on September 12, 2022, at 5:30p.m.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.  Next meeting will be held on August 3, 2022 at 5:30 p.m.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.
abstain.

Clerk’s Report-Clerk Toufar reported that the retirement party for Lenny Wehrman will be held on December 3, 2022 at the Loyal Sportsmans Club.

Mayor’s Report-Mayor Englebretson reported that roughly 47,000 people attended farm tech days.  Mayor Englebretson reported on the Loyal Cornfest meeting that they will be having live bands Friday, Saturday, and Sunday.

Geier made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $389,517.52          
WATER UTILITY: $11,214.56
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $24,453.68
Seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.  

Brock made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, July 19, 2022
